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Dear NARPO members. From reading this 1945 ‘Victory’ Magazine produced on 
poor quality wartime paper it would appear other similar publications had been 
printed prior to hostilities commencing in 1939. Whilst the submissions from the 
Divisional representatives are quite sparse it is hoped that further publications were 
produced in the following months & years with more local detail included. If Chief 
Constable James M Garrow’s wish had come true there my have been more produced 
and it’s my hope that one day they become available to archive.  I hope you enjoy 
reading Sgt 89 Wilfred J Tombs Clay Cross Section copy. The below is my 
transcription of the following page.  Mick Baker 
 
 
 

To the members of the Police, the Special Constabulary, 
Auxiliaries and their wives and families. 

 
Christmas 1945 

 
Since my last Christmas message the long awaited Victory has become an 

accomplished fact and already many comrades have returned, taking a refreshed break and 
adapting themselves to their peace time role. We gladly welcome them as we shall those who 
have yet to be released. 
 

At this time our thoughts turn to our brave comrades who have sacrificed their lives 
that others might live; they will forever be enshrined and honoured in our memories. 
 

To our comrades who have suffered wounds in the field of battle we offer 
commendations and the wish that in the near future their previous good health will be restored 
to them. They may all rest assured that it is the earnest desire of every one of us to help them 
in any way in our power. 
 

We were fortunate in as much as only two of our comrades were taken prisoner by 
the Germans at Dunkirk. On their release they had the appearance of having endured great 
privatisations but now they are much improved and looking forward to resuming duty. 
 

The New Year will see the return to their former employment of a large number of the 
Police War Reserve and members of the Women’s Auxiliary Police Corps. They leave us with 
best wishes for the future. 
 

Although officially ‘stood down’ members of the Special Constabulary have continued 
to assist when occasions demand and the response to the call to duty when Their Majesties 
visited Ladybower in September was most gratifying. 
 

This opportunity is also taken to acknowledge with gratitude and appreciation the 
devotion of the wives and families who during the war so willingly performed the exacting 
telephone duties in connection with Air Raid Warning messages and other emergency work. 
 

A Happy Christmas and New Year to all 
 

J M Garrow 
 

Chief Constable. 
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